
Alexandria Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 
August 4, 2020 

 
 
 
 

❖ Members Present:  George Tuthill, Chet Caron and Robert Piehler 
❖ The meeting came to order at 6:00 p.m.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
❖ The minutes for July 21, 2020 were approved 

❖ Items Reviewed & Signed 
➢ Notification to NH Police Standards & Training of Donald Sullivan’s retirement 
➢ Notification to NH Police Standards & Training of David Suckling’s promotion to Chief of Police 
➢ Cemetery Deed: Rhoads Plot 48B 
➢ Memorandum of Agreement: NH Division of Parks & Recreation and the Town of Alexandria for 

Wellington State Park Special Use Permit 
➢ PA-29 Permanent Application for Property Tax Exemption/Credit: Map 411 Lot 13 

❖ Business 
➢ The Selectmen reviewed proposed changes to the driveway permits forms to clarify wording based on 

current building notification requirements; the Selectmen approved changes to the form.  
➢ The Selectmen reviewed driveway drainage concerns at 1280 Knowles Hill Road.  The Selectmen think 

that the owner should install a driveway culvert and will review with the Road Agent before making a final 
decision. 

➢ Mr. Tuthill mentioned that Cindy and Craig Williams were present during the work session and offered to 
help with getting a formal building permit approved.  Sue Cheney mentioned that she had heard concerns 
about the building permit having time limit requirements for construction.  

➢ The Selectmen reviewed the request to dispose of old equipment.  The 1996 L8000 will be sold via 
sealed bit.  The 2010 Ford Expedition will be offered to the Fire Department to be used for training. 

❖ Departments/Commissions 
➢ Ken Hall, Transfer Station Supervisor 

▪ Mr. Hall said that the supervisor at Wellington State Park asked about bringing a few loads of 
construction debris to the transfer station and whether or not the state would be charged the disposal 
fees; the Selectmen determined that the state should pay the disposal fees for the construction 
debris. 

▪ Mr. Hall reviewed the current disposal costs for tires compared to the fees that we charge.  He 
requested that the prices be increased for a tire 19” and under from $2 to $3 and for over 19” from 
$10 to $15 to cover our disposal costs.  The Selectmen agreed to the fee change and it will be 
effective September 1, 2020.  New signage will made to reflect the increase. 

▪ Mr. Hall requested permission to move some of the containers around to allow for better flow of traffic 
through transfer station; the Selectmen agreed to the proposal.  

      
 

Public meeting adjourned at 6:28 pm. 
 

Respectfully submitted, Jennifer Dostie, Administrative Assistant 
 


